BOROUGH OF EDDYSTONE

BOROUGH COUNCIL WORKSHOP MINUTES

December 6, 2021

7:00 P.M.

The Borough of Eddystone Borough Council held the meeting on the above date with the following members present: Council President William Stewart, Vice President Robert Yannuzzi, Councilmembers Justin Hartline, Beth Gross, Karen Reeves, Stan Sigda. Also present Borough Solicitor Rep NatCosta, Borough Engineer Catania, Brinker Simpson in person and Mayor Allen Reeves.

President Stewart called the meeting to order followed by Roll Call.

UPCOMING PUBLIC MEETINGS/EVENTS:

12/13/2021 6 PM Council Executive Session

12/13/2021 7 PM Council Regular Meeting

John Bush Transportation Engineer from McCormick Taylor following up with the 4th Street Bridge info as Delaware County needs to know if Eddystone Borough would like to know if the Borough would like to re-open the bridge, demolish or transfer ownership as PennDot sees there is no activity on the bridge. Resident Bill Bolton commented that the blocks that are currently there are not Eddystone's, they were placed there by a roofer. Contractor Nick Cocco offered to remove the blocks free of charge to help. Mayor Reeves mentioned the City of Chester vacated the bridge. John Bush will now look further into this and send follow up information.

Legal representative Timothy Sullivan on behalf of Gary Cocco came to Council due to Cocco's property located at 201 Saville in regards to the curb cuts. Engineer Lisa Catania reminded Mr. Sullivan that professionally it should be solicitor to solicitor not solicitor to Council. President Stewart asked if there were 2 or 3 curb cuts in question, Mr. Sullivan asked for email to confirm the discussed matter.

RIGHT TO KNOW SUBMISSIONS Borough Manager reported all satisfied. PUBLIC COMMENT COMMITTEE REPORTS ADJOURNMENT: Motion made by Karen Reeves; 2nd by Rob Yannuzzi. Motion carries 6-0. Submitted by,

Borough Manager

Borough of Eddystone